
An Unrecorded Specimen 
Of the King Eider from North Carolina 

MARCUS B. SIMPSON JR. 
P. O. Box 167, Statesville, N. C. 	 20 May 1970 

Pearson, Brimley, and Brimley (Birds of North Carolina, 1959) list but four occasions 
when the King Eider (Somateria spectabilis) has been reported in North Carolina; and a 
check through volumes 21-33 of the Chat reveals no subsequent observations. In 
addition to the 6 specimens taken during the flight of December 1908, individuals were 
collected along the coast on 1 December 1921, 14 December 1924, and in November 
1936. 

During July 1969, while examining the Anatidae collection of the American Museum 
of Natural History in New York City, I located an adult female King Eider taken on 3 
January 1925 at Manteo, N. C. The specimen, which was collected by J. H. Hickson, is 
catalogued as AMNH No. 750003; and so far as I am aware, has not been previously 
reported in the literature. 

I also examined the specimen which Pearson and the Brimleys stated was collected on 
14 December 1924, and the date appears to be in error. The bird was actually collected 
on 10 December 1924, but it was received at the Museum on 14 December. The date was 
erroneously reported to the Brimleys and subsequently included in the 1942 edition of 
Birds of North Carolina. 
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